
Dear Owen County Homemakers,

I find myself struggling to find the right words for this newsletter as this will be my final newsletter as FCS
Agent in Owen County.  I have decided to take a step aside from my position as Extension Agent in Owen
County. I will be moving into the role as Extension Staff Assistant in Gallatin County. This new position will
allow me more time with my boys as well as be closer to home. I have enjoyed working with each of you
over the years and I appreciate you for all you do in Owen County. Thank you for always supporting the
programs I have brought to this community. It has meant a lot! My start date in Gallatin is Monday, July
15th, making my last day in Owen County Friday, July 12th. You all are wonderful leaders in this
community and Owen County is lucky to have you, the Owen County Homemakers, supporting them the
way you do! Keep doing great things here in Owen County and I hope if you ever find yourself in Gallatin
County that you stop by the Extension Office to say hi! 

With this said, I have decided to send a newsletter for the next 3 months calendars with a few upcoming
important dates to share with you:

Area Homemaker Leader Lesson - August 27th (Flyer enclosed)
Owen County Annual Homemaker Meeting - September 19th (Flyer enclosed)
Craftin’ for the Community - September 21st (More details to come)
Area Annual Homemaker Meeting - October 10th - Dry Ridge Christian Church (More details to come) 
Deadline for 2024-2025 Homemaker Membership - November 29th (Membership form enclosed)
Santa’s Castle (Scholarship Fundraiser) - December 7th (will need volunteers, call if interested)

Thank you for making my time here as your Extension Agent and Advisor wonderful! I wish you all the
best!                        
            Sincerely,                                     
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Homemaker News

Homemaker Book List

*These books can be found at the Owen County Public Library 

The Chalk Art Handbook: How to Create Masterpieces on Driveways and Sidewalks and in Playgrounds
by David Zinn (2021)  
Chalk art has become a great way to have fun at home while enjoying some fresh air. This book offers
budding artists a review of the tools involved, as well as tips and tricks for creating an array of sidewalk
creatures.   

At Home with Nature: A Guide to Sustainable, Natural Landscaping by John Gidding (2023) 
Increased awareness of the environment and an ever-present interest in curb appeal means that
homeowners are eager for more sustainable, natural landscaping. And why shouldn’t they be? In addition
to supporting local flora and fauna, ditching grass for lush, native plants helps lower water bills and
results in self-sustaining gardens long-term. In John Gidding’s At Home with Nature, American
homeowners will find thorough blueprints to reap these benefits and bring their dream garden to life. 













The sun provides energy and visible light that are necessary for our survival. However, what we don’t

see are the harmful ultraviolet (UV) light waves that can damage our skin.

When properly applied, sunscreen can protect our skin from these rays for a certain amount of time

based on its SPF (sun protection factor). In addition to sunscreen, our clothing can also provide

significant protection. This rating is called the UPF (ultraviolet protection factor).

Clothing’s UPF is based on how the fabric is made or whether it is treated with a special finish that

deflects UV rays. UPF ratings may be included on the garment label or tag, and these numbers relate

to the percentage of available UV radiation that can pass through the garment:

50+ UPF = Excellent protection (less than 2% of UV rays can pass through)

30 UPF = Good protection (about 3% of UV rays can pass through)

15 UPF = Minimum protection (about 7% of UV rays can pass through)

In addition to the UPF rating, consider these other clothing characteristics:

Darker, vivid-colored clothing offers more protection. Compared to light or white clothing, darker

colors absorb more UV rays, preventing them from passing through to the wearer. For example, a

white t-shirt has a 5 UPF, which means approximately 20% of UV rays can pass through the clothing,

whereas a dark-colored shirt has a much higher UPF.

Look for denser or more tightly woven or knit fabrics. These fabrics limit the amount of light that can

pass through.

Garments made with synthetic fibers such as polyester or nylon are more likely to reflect UV

rays. Untreated natural fibers – such as cotton – absorb UV rays. 

Avoid clothing that is too tight or that stretches. Gaps in the fabric may allow UV rays to pass

through. 

Wet clothing offers less protection. Changing clothing for activities that involve water may be

beneficial. Clothing created or treated to offer sun protection may become less effective over time

because of frequent wearing and washing. 

Follow the care label’s laundering instructions for optimal results. If the care label is illegible, try

these basic tips: rinse UPF bathing suits after each use; wash in cool water, by hand, or on a delicate

machine cycle; use mild detergent; and dry on low or air dry while avoiding direct sunlight. 

Contact the Owen County Extension office for more resources, tips and information to help you and

your family continue to make healthy decisions.  

simple clothing tips 

for sun protection
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